
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca>
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council

Date: 3/12/2025 11:40:58 AM
Subject: Upcoming News Release: Good things are in the works: City invests in Hastings-Sunrise neighbourhood (March 13, 2025) 

Dear Mayor and Council,\u8239 \u8239  

 

I am writing to inform you that the City will be issuing the below news release about forthcoming investments in Hasting-Sunrise. The news release 
includes details on construction of a new permanent plaza as well as other neighbourhood improvements made possible by the Uplifting 
Communities Fund.  

 

The news release will coincide with Thursday’s media event in Hastings-Sunrise, which many of you will be attending. Please feel free to direct media 
requests to the City’s media line. 

 

Please keep this news release embargoed until it goes live from the City media email account.\u8239 Maria will reply to this email with the relevant 
vancouver.ca link and social media links, once these are live.\u8239 \u8239  

 

Best,\u8239  
Paul

 

Paul Mochrie (he/him)

City Manager

City of Vancouver



paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca 

 

 

The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam), Sḵwx̱wú7mesh (Squamish), and səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-
Waututh) Nations.

\u8239  

City of Vancouver 
News Release 
March 13, 2025 
 

Good things are in the works:  
City invests in Hastings-Sunrise neighbourhood 

 
As part of Council’s ongoing commitment to enhance community vibrancy and support local businesses, the City is undertaking key investments in 
Vancouver’s Hastings-Sunrise neighbourhood centred around improvements through the Uplifting Communities Fund and also building a 
permanent Kamloops-Hastings Plaza. 
 
Uplifting Communities Fund 
 
In July 2024, Council approved $6 million in new funding designed to supplement existing capital projects and uplift neighbourhoods by enhancing 
public spaces and creating a more vibrant community experience across various neighbourhoods. 
 
Hastings-Sunrise is the first neighbourhood to benefit from the new Uplifting Communities Fund, with $2 million invested in street-level 
improvements including targeted sidewalk repairs, pole painting, litter bin upgrades, as well as new bike racks and street cleaning. 

~ TYOF 
VANCOUVER 



 
“As a Council, we’re committed to investing in Vancouver’s neighbourhoods, and it’s great to see those investments coming to life in Hastings-
Sunrise,” said Mayor Ken Sim. “The Kamloops-Hastings Neighbourhood Plaza has really become the heart of this fantastic community, and I’m 
excited to see the Uplifting Communities Fund helping bring even more positive changes to this area. I can’t wait for everyone in this 
neighbourhood to love where they live even more!”
 
As neighbourhoods are selected, investments from the Uplifting Communities Fund will be tailored to each area to enhance the experience for 
residents, visitors and businesses in select neighbourhoods across the city, and phased over the next two years. 
 
Permanent plaza for Hastings-Sunrise 
 
Starting this spring, the City will begin construction on the permanent Kamloops-Hastings Neighbourhood Plaza, creating a welcoming and vibrant 
public space that can support community connections and activations for years to come. Construction of the permanent plaza will cost $3.2 million 
funded from the 2023-26 Capital Plan with support from the Province of British Columbia’s Growing Communities Fund.  
 
The permanent plaza design includes: 

·       New concrete plaza surface 

·       Flexible and open design to support a variety of events and layouts 

·       Integrated built-in seating and upgraded furniture 

·       New trees and green infrastructure including a rain garden 

·       Drinking fountain 

·       Expansion of existing Indigenous Food Forest 

·       Electrical upgrades to support small events, decorative lighting, and more 
 
Originally established as a temporary Pop-up Plaza in 2021 during the pandemic, this neighbourhood plaza has become an essential gathering spot 
for residents, fostering a sense of community and providing a venue for local events and activities. 
 



The City is thankful for the ongoing support from plaza partners: the East Village BIA, Kiwassa Neighbourhood House, Vancouver Urban Food Forest 
Foundation, and Ward Memorial Baptist Church. 
 
Next steps in Hastings-Sunrise 
 
During upcoming plaza construction, set to begin this spring, the existing Kamloops- Hastings Neighbourhood Plaza will be closed to the public. A 
temporary plaza will be set up on the north side of Hastings Street at Kamloops Street to ensure the community continues to have access to a 
gathering space through the summer to meet, relax, and enjoy community activities while the permanent plaza is under construction. 
 
For more information: 
 
• Kamloops – Hastings permanent plaza updates and construction details 
 
• Public plazas in Vancouver 
 
• Council Motion – Uplifting Communities Fund 
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Media contact: 
Civic Engagement and Communications 
media@vancouver.ca 

 




